Kim Wallin, CPA, CMA, CFM Chair

Brian Duffrin Vice-Chair



State of Nevada COMMISSION ON ETHICS

704 W. Nye Lane, Suite 204 Carson City, Nevada 89703 (775) 687-5469 • Fax (775) 687-1279 http://ethics.nv.gov

PRESS RELEASE

Ethics Commission Clears Pandemic Case Backlog

CARSON CITY, NEVADA (March 28, 2022) – On March 16, the Nevada Commission on Ethics held a public meeting; the meeting included the following highlights:

- Detailed update on Ethics Commission case status log including upcoming adjudicatory hearings and confirmation that the backlog caused in part by the COVID-19 pandemic has been cleared
- Update on the budget building process
- Special Presentation about the Commission's Jurisdiction, what constitutes an ethics violation, and what remedies the Commission has for violations.

In addition, a three-person Commission Review Panel issued a Review Panel determination for the following complaint:

In re Schieve (Case No. 21-081C), City of Reno Mayor Determination: Dismissal with confidential letter of instruction

The next meeting of Nevada's Commission on Ethics is April 20 in Las Vegas. The Commission's Legislative Subcommittee will also meet that day to review the legislative process and Commission Legislative Priorities for the 2023 Legislative Session.

The most recent Ethics decisions can be found on the Commission's news page: https://ethics.nv.gov/News/News-Worthy/

CONTACT

Ross E. Armstrong Executive Director

Contact: rarmstrong@ethics.nv.gov

MISSION STATEMENT: The Nevada Commission on Ethics strives to enhance the public's faith and confidence in government by ensuring that public officers and public employees uphold the public trust by committing themselves to avoid conflicts between their private interests and their public duties